
INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION 
COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE 

 
DATE: April 16, 2018  
 
TO: Theodore Lipscomb, Sr., Chairman, County Board of Supervisors 
  
FROM: Colleen Foley, Deputy Corporation Counsel  
 
SUBJECT: Claim of Harold Simelton (Esurance) 
 Date of Loss:  December 7, 2017 
 
  
I request that this matter be referred to the Committee on Judiciary, Safety and General 
Services for approval of a settlement. I request authority to settle the claim of Harold 
Simelton for the total sum not to exceed $10,288.97, which will be paid by Wisconsin 
County Mutual Insurance Corporation.   
 
On December 7, 2017, Harold Simelton’s vehicle was struck by a plow operated by a 
Milwaukee County Highway Department employee.   
 
The claimant’s vehicle is a 2012 Hyundai Genesis.  Esurance has submitted an 
estimate, which includes Mr. Simelton’s deductible, storage charges, and rental of a 
vehicle for 30 days. 
  
This claim falls under the Wisconsin County Mutual Insurance Corporation policy issued 
to Milwaukee County for the 2017 calendar year.  For the 2017 policy year, neither the 
$1 million per claim nor $3 million aggregate deductible were met.  Therefore, this 
settlement falls entirely under Milwaukee County’s deductible. 
 
Corporation Counsel and the Wisconsin County Mutual recommend this settlement for 
approval. 
 
 
 
c: Kelly Bablitch 
 Allyson Smith 
 Erica Hayden 

Raisa Koltun 
  


